## Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council

From:

Nayna Bass <

Sent:

07 June 2021 14:16

To:

Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council

**Subject:** 

Town Council position

Hello,

I'm contacting you as I wish to be considered for the town council position.

My name is Nayna Bass and I'm a 34 years old mum of two.

I've lived in Swaffham for nearly 3 years and am extremely passionate about the local community and playing an active role within it.

Having me on the team would bring a wealth of young new contacts to the council. As i mentioned, I'm a mother of 2 wonderful children, one of which attends Heartwood Primary. I've been on the PTA at the school and plan to take on an active role again, once our meetings restart.

I've friends with children at both Swaffham Primary and Hammonds who would help to support and promote the council within the schools. This would provide the council with vital links to the younger minds within the community.

I've previously been employed as an events co-ordinator and thrive with any new challenges which comes my way. I'm currently a complaints specialist for Aviva but also run my own Candy Cart Business catering for Weddings and celebrations, this requires me to be extremely organised.

In the short time I've had the pleasure of being part of this community, I've arrange many events throughout lockdown.

I'm particularly proud of the Santa's Sleigh. I organised this with a small team of people for all the children of Swaffham in December.

I managed to enlist many Swaffham businesses, who donate supplies to build the sleigh on a trailer.

We drove the sleigh complete with Mr and Mrs Claus around Swaffham for 3 nights, visiting as many children as possible. I completed covid risk assessments and was given the okay from Broadland council to collect money for charity as we ventured around. I manged to raise a total of over £650 for the local foodbank.

I've also organised the Redlands pumpkin hunt for Halloween and the Easter Scavenger hunt, all of which I've received amazing feedback for from parents. The feedback is extremely rewarding and has pushed me to want to do more and have a say in what happens within our Town.

I'm also currently in the process of arranging a Redlands charity yard sale.

I feel there needs to be a big focus on providing opportunities and projects for the younger members of the community. We have many wonderful business owners within the Town who could donate their time to our children and really give them something to strive for in life.

I'm very confident with social media and use this as the main platform for advertising, both my own business and the events I've ran.

I hope you can see what an asset I could be to your council.

Thank you for taking the time to read my application.

Kind regards Nayna Bass